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 CYNGOR CYMUNED     COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

  Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer 

   15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS  
 
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY 13th November 2018 AT BRYMBO ENTERPRISE CENTRE.  
Present   (Chairman) Cllr P Rogers 
Brymbo Ward- Councillors D Ashworth, K Mathews, S Monti, L Prince, S Rawlinson, 
P Rogers and M Shone. 
Tanyfron Ward- Councillor D Griffiths. 
Bwlchgwyn Ward- Councillors J Bassford-Barton, L Steel and M White. 
County Borough Councillor D Kelly 
Apologies- Police and Cllr S Morris. 
 
A minute’s silence was held for the Chairman Cllr Tony Birch who had passed away 
suddenly on the 26th October 2018. 
  
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9th October 2018 were confirmed as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
2. POLICING 
BWLCHGWYN 
Incident update - (from 01/10/2018 to 31/10/2018) 
Anti-Social Behavior Issues/Trends: 
ASB Personal - 0 
ASB Nuisance - 1 
ASB Environmental – 0 
There was has been one incident of ASB during the month of October. 
Crime Issues / Trends 
There have been two burglaries this month, one report of theft from a vehicle which 
was part of a vehicle and has been resolved. Please keep your doors on your 
property and vehicles locked and secured. 
Other News/PCSO activities: 
Please use 101 and report issues, these can then be investigated. 
BRYMBO & TANYFRON 
Incident update - 01/10/2018 to 31/10/2018 
Anti-Social Behavior Issues/Trends: 
ASB Environmental - 2 
ASB Personnel - 4 
ASB Nuisance – 17 
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ASB Nuisance majority are the issues with Brymbo Sports and Social Club Body 
Camera Footage has been taken at the incidents to identify the youths and a list has 
been made and circulated to all PCSO in the area, again home visits have been 
made to numerous address in Brymbo, Brynteg, Southsea and Gwersyllt all parents 
agree that the actions of their child is unacceptable. A meeting has been conducted 
with Housing Enforcement Officers, Youth Workers and School Liaison Officers. 
Visits have been arranged with these Officers. 
Crime Issues / Trends 
WRW15  
Criminal Damage – Tanyfron - Motorhome 
                                 Brymbo – Pen y Graig – Van broken onto (nothing taken) 
                                 Brymbo - Edwards Avenue – Pet injured 
                                 Brymbo - Vehicle damage from Itinerant site 

 Brymbo – Brymbo Sports and Social Club Seats in Smoke area                          
Burglary – N/A 
Theft –   Tanyfron – VRM taken from vehicle                      
Other News/PCSO activities: 
Patrols will continue in Brymbo and Tanyfron area . 
Realting to the Youths in the area we are engaging with other agencies and Sgt 
Hughes is keen for PCSO’s to use this as another direction to ‘distrupt’ the group. 
 
3. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS  
CBC Kelly wished to thank all residents and Councillors who had help to tidy up the 
War memorial in Bwlchgwyn prior to the Remembrance service. He said that there 
had been a large turnout. Cllr Bassford-Barton had circulated a tender for the works 
that would be needed in the village. The Clerk would circulate this to Councillors to 
distribute around the village. CBC Kelly said that the Executive Board had met that 
day and the LDP had been discussed. He said that the Inspector would make the 
final decision on the site after looking at all three proposals. Cllr Monti asked why the 
Executive Board could not make an immediate decision as the Brymbo site was 
obviously unsuitable. CBC Kelly said that once the plan comes before the board any 
withdrawal would be a fundamental amendment. CBC Rogers verified this and said 
that   a site could not be removed at this stage. Cllr Shone said that in 2009 the 
same site in Brymbo had been put forward and rejected, yet 8 years later the same 
site had been put forward again. He said his concern was how WCBC could consider 
an unsuitable site yet again. He said this seemed like a waste of public money. CBC 
Rogers said that WCBC still believed that this site was suitable. Cllr Shone said that 
individuals should write to WCBC under the Freedom of Information Act and ask how 
much this had cost the taxpayers. Cllr Shone said he was also concerned that 
money had been spent on sites that were not under the ownership of WCBC. Cllr 
Mathews asked why WCBC had not simply looked   at their asset register first. He 
said it was gross incompetence. CBC Rogers said that under LDP1 the CBC could 
look at land not in their ownership. He said that all the sites under consideration 
would have an airing and an opportunity for dialogue.  
CBC Rogers said that the Remembrance service in Brymbo had been excellent. 
There had been a service and parade which had been well attended. He said he 
would like to thank Cllr Matthews and Cllr Prince for their work on the War memorial. 
He said that the donation that BCC had made to the Church had contributed to the 
excellent exhibition which was continuing that week before moving to the Enterprise 
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Centre. CBC Rogers said that the car park at Cheshire View had been completed 
and he had received thanks form Mr Brian Stapley.  
CBC Rogers said that concerns had been raised regarding speeding on one side of 
Tanyfron School. He had spoken to officers however based on previous consultation,  
allocation of funding had been made and the only option was if the CC would 
consider funding the legal costs .He asked if members wanted to consider a 20 
m.p.h. zone around the school and if so the CC could cover the costs. Cllr Mathews 
asked if members could have a costing before making any decision. Cllr Ashworth 
therefore proposed and Cllr Shone seconded that CBC Rogers obtain costings for 
the project. A vote was taken. All were in favour. CBC Rogers said that he would 
also like members to look at funding CCTV in certain areas in the future. Cllr Shone 
raised concerns that BCC were seemingly funding many things at present. CBC 
Rogers said he would discuss this with Coedpoeth CC as they were undertaking a 
similar scheme.  
 
4. ROADS 
No further information. 
 
5. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS 
No further information.  
 
6. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS 
No further information.  
 
7. FOOTPATHS/LIGHTING 
The  faulty lights on the MUGA had been reported. The Clerk said she would arrange 
a meeting with the three lighting reps. and Jones Lighting to move forward the 
replacement lamp scheme. Cllr Monti said that they had agreed to waive the fee for 
the survey.  
 
8. WAR MEMORIAL 
No further information.  
 
9. PLANNING  
TWO –STOREY EXTENSIONS TO DWELLING 

13 GWENFRO TERRACE TANYFRON ROAD TANYFRON 

P/2018/0908-No observations.  

The Clerk said that when the Tanyfron Councillors were  present a planning rep. for 

the area could be considered.  

 
10. BVHA 
CBC Kelly said that there were concerns by residents regarding the future of the 
Hall. Denise Garland had not responded to any of the e-mails the Clerk had sent 
however she had contacted CBC Kelly. She had requested that he attend a meeting 
with the leader and the deputy leader. There had been further developments with the 
Charity Commission becoming involved. He said that it could be a matter that  BCC 
would have to fund the legal costs as they had argued that Brymbo Parish Council 
had failed in their duty allowing the building to be erected on their land. CBC Kelly 
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said that BCC would need to defend this statement. The Chairman said that BCC 
would need to take legal advice following CBC Kelly’s meeting with officers.  
 
11. BRYMBO VACANCY 
The Chairman told members that an election had been called after 10 or more 
electors had requested one in writing to the Electoral office. However, upon calling 
the election no-one had applied for the vacancy. The CC could not co-opt as the 
election had been called therefore the process would need to be run again. The CC 
would need to fund this from their reserve account.  
 
12. NOTICEBOARDS 
The Chairman said that the Perspex on one of the noticeboards needed replacing. 
He said ASAP sign had done this previously in Tanyfron. He would arrange for this 
to be done.  
 
13. CORRESPONDENCE LETTER OF THANKS HOMESTART 
IN FOCUS 
NIGHTINGALE HOUSE AUTUMN/WINTER NEWSLETTER 
REVIEW OF ELECTORAL ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE COUNTY BOROUGH OF 
WREXHAM- The Chairman said that the Local Democracy and Boundary 
Commission for Wales were reviewing electoral arrangements for the County 
Borough of Wrexham. Comments were to be made before December 9th 2018. The 
Chairman said that the Broughton Cllr’s members had agreed to split their wards of 
New Broughton, Gwenfro and Bryn Cefn. Cllr Ashworth proposed and Cllr Mathews 
seconded that the Chairman make comments on behalf of CC. A vote was taken. All 
were in favour.   
 
14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
 
3313 BRYMBO AUTUMN SHOWN DONATION   100.00 

3314 PLAS BRYMBO RESIDENTS  DONATION   140.00 

3315  SHERRATT DUPLICATE CHEQUE    71.40 

3316 JONES LIGHTING MAINTENANCE    1350.11 

3317 TONY CROFTS B/G WAR MEMORIAL    125.00 

3318 SCOTTISH POWER B GREEN     35.81 

3319 SCOTTISH POWER TYF MUGA     80.55 

3320 BOBATH DONATION      100.00 

3321` SCOTTISH POWER ENERGY     1062.61 

3322 B M HUGHES SALARY      * 

3323 B M HUGHES REFUND OF POSTAGES   9.75 

3324 SLCC ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP     147.00 

The meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
Signed ………………………………………….. Chairman 
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